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NEW EXHIBIT MERCURY WOMEN: FORGOTTEN LINK TO THE FUTURE SCHEDULED TO OPEN AT IWASM NOVEMBER 10, 2006


The International Women’s Air & Space Museum (IWASM) is pleased to announce the opening of a new permanent exhibit detailing the story of thirteen women pilots who, in 1961, underwent secret astronaut testing in order to become America’s first female astronauts.  The exhibit, Mercury Women: Forgotten Link to the Future, is scheduled to open Friday, November 10, 2006 with a free opening party from 5:30-7:30 pm.  The evening features free hors d’oeuvres and beverages and the opportunity for guests to share their reflections on the story for inclusion in a Mercury Women time capsule the museum will be sealing that evening.  The exhibit was made possible by generous contributions from Cargill, Dominion Foundation, Wings Financial Federal Credit Union and many individual donors.  NASA donated a poster for use with the exhibit, which connects the women with today’s women of NASA.

The exhibit tells the story of 13 women who underwent secret astronaut testing in 1961.  The women, often referred to as the Mercury 13, passed a series of physical tests that the Mercury 7 had successfully completed.  Plans were made for further testing when the program was abruptly halted at NASA’s request.  Subsequent Congressional hearings put a permanent end to the program for the women. Two years later the USSR sent the first woman into space.  

-more-
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Twenty years after that Sally Ride became the first U.S. woman to go into space.  The exhibit details the story of the testing, subsequent Congressional hearings, and the aftermath of the program, as it affected the women involved in the program and the women, such as Ride and Eileen Collins, who eventually flew in space.


Several of the women involved in the testing have donated items to the museum.  One of the most unusual is a wedding dress, which Myrtle Cagle made out of a parachute.  The beautifully detailed dress was never worn, however, because Cagle’s fiancé was killed in an airplane accident.  Cagle donated her collection to the museum in March 2006.  In addition to the wedding dress, several of her items will be on display in the exhibit.  Despite the disappointment felt by the women when the program was cancelled, they lived active lives and continued to be involved in aviation.  The exhibit contains biographies of the women.  Eleven of the thirteen women are still living.

The exhibit will be located in the main lobby of Burke Lakefront Airport.  Additional museum exhibits are located throughout the terminal building.  Museum admission is free.  The museum’s research center houses an extensive collection of information on the women and the story of the testing as well as information about many other women in aviation and space history. 

The International Women’s Air & Space Museum is located in the Burke Lakefront Airport, 1501 N. Marginal Road.  Museum admission is free and exhibits are open daily during regular airport hours.  The Fay Gillis Wells Research Center and Gift Shop are open 10:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Monday through Saturday and by appointment.   Call (216) 623-1111for more information or visit us on the web at www.iwasm.org.
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